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The gathering of the Loghry clan at the Tally Ho Restaurant near Bath, New York, on June 7, 2003.
Standing (L to R): George Dickey, Sylvia Loghry, Gerald Loghry, Susan Wolfe, Phil Marsh,
Howard Wolfe, Roger Jorgenson, Joe DeSerio, Barbara Loghry, Erik Loghry, Kim Loghry, and Curt
Loghry. Seated (L to R): Jim Loghry, Miriam Loghry, Joe Loghry, Doris Loghry, Debbie Jorgenson,
and Lucille Loghry DeSerio (forgive us Lucille, it is easier this way). Kneeling (L to R): Azalea
Loghry, Morgan Loghry, and Megan Loghry. (Photo by Debbie Jorgenson)

Loghry descendants descended on Bath, New York, during the weekend of June 7, 2003 and
joined local Loghry relatives for a few memorable days of research, touring, and story telling. The
activities began on Thursday and wrapped up about noon on Monday, June 9. Those attending the
reunion traveled from Texas, Oregon, Alabama, lowa, New York, and Connecticut. All are
descended from various children of Joseph Leander (Land Joe) Loghry and Mary (Santee) Loghry.
The Loghry family was in the timber industry, with Joseph settling in the Canisteo Valley with his
parents, William Loghry and Nancy (Purdy) Loghry. They came from Pennsylvania in the late 1700s
or early 1800s. Later, members of the family became farmers in the area.

Although regional reunions are held throughout the United States, three years ago a meeting was
held in Council Bluffs, lowa with participants from California, Oregon, Alabama, Arkansas, Texas,
Connecticut, Illinois, Indiana, lowa, Oklahoma, and British Columbia, Canada. At that meeting it
was decided that we would have another get-together back East in 2003. The next meeting is

tentatively planned for Lorain County, Ohio or Illinois in 2006 as we follow the Loghry family’s
westward trek.



Attending locally, were Gerald and Sylvia Loghry
and Gerald’s sister Lucille with her husband Joe
DeSerio. At the dinner we were joined by Gerald
and Sylvia’s son, Curt, and his wife Kimberly and
their two daughters, Morgan and Megan. The dinner
was held at the Tally Ho Restaurant in Kanona, NY,
where the owner, Ronny Smith, another Loghry
relative, provided an excellent meal that was
enjoyed by all. When Ronny was first contacted
about the dinner, he asked if the reunion would
number in the hundreds since many people from the
area could find a tie to the family. Also attending the
dinner was George Dickey, another Loghry
descendent, and the historian for the Canisteo
township. George answered questions after dinner
about the Canisteo area and had some interesting
background information on the conditions our
ancestors endured when they first settled here.

Phil Marsh, from Oregon, acted as host of the
event that included a visit to the Steuben County
Court House, the Steuben County Historical Society
and County Historian’s Office. During Friday’s
research phase we were joined by Shirley Hallett
Ahrens, and Jacqueline Hallett MaCauley (more
descendents of the Loghry family) from nearby
Wellsville, NY, and we certainly appreciated their
help and support. Also thanks to the Bath Public
Library (is it Dohrman Library?) for their support in
letting us use their computers for Internet access and
other purposes.

On Saturday, June 7" the Loghry family convoyed
to the Oregon School House and met Gerald, Sylvia
and Lucille. The “locals” provided us with the
history of the Oregon School and how the Oregon
Community got its name. After a picture taking
session, the family visited local cemeteries,
including the Brown’s Crossing, Upper and Lower
Swale, Burd, and Oak Hill cemeteries. The tour
ended at the Buck Settlement Church where the
Loghry and Marsh families formerly worshiped.

Those attending from out-of- town were Joe and
Doris Loghry from Texas, Jim and Miriam Loghry
from Connecticut, Roger and Debbie Jorgenson
from Iowa, Erik, Barbara and Azalea Loghry from
Newark, NY, Phil Marsh from Oregon (the big
Oregon), and Howard and Susan Wolfe from
Alabama.

All of the Loghry family wish to thank the helpful
and kind citizens of Steuben County for making our
stay very pleasant and informative and the many
wonderful memories that went home with them.
Many of us can still not figure out why any of our
ancestors left such a beautiful and hospitable area.
Last, but not least, we cannot forget the parade held
Saturday in our honor.......or was that REALLY

article was composed by Phil Marsh, Debbie
Jorgenson and the WOLFePRINTS staff)

Obituaries

Dorothea Mae Dodson, 89, died February 1, 2002
at Great Plains Regional Medical Center, North
Platte, Nebraska. She was born January 6, 1913 in
Frontier County, NE to Robert & Mabel (Dyer)
Loghry. She graduated from the Nebraska School of
Agriculture, Curtis, Nebraska in 1930. Dorothea
taught school in Red Willow County for a few years.
On May 7, 1932 she married
Harold A. Dodson at Chapell,
NE, and together ranched &
farmed north of Maywood,
NE, for 48 years. Dorothea &
Harold moved into Maywood
in 1980 and he preceded her in
death in 1987. Dorothea was a
40 year member of the United
Rebecca Lodge, #411,
Wellfleet, a member of the
Willing Workers Club and the
Royal Neighbors of America.
She attended Maywood Christian Church.

Her survivors include: 2 Daughters; Eileen
(Vernon) Shirley and Phyllis (Bud) Mayfield both of
North Platte; 1 son; Duane (Beverly) Dodson of
Maywood; 10 grandchildren; Bruce (Sherri)
Dodson, Dallas (Kandi) Dodson, Jan (Todd)
Deatrich, David (Chris) Dodson, Denise (Chris)
Nelsen, Kent (Christy) Shirley, Deanna (Richard)
Klatt, Rick (Marcia) Mayfield, Jody (Jeff) Ford,
Rusty (Bridget) Mayfield; 25 great grandchildren; 2
sisters-in-law, Irene Loghry of McCook, NE and
Mayme Dodson of Curtis. She was also preceded in
death by 2 brothers; Jay and Lloyd, 3 grandchildren;
Randy Lee and Joni Marie Mayfield and Douglas
Duane Shirley; and 1 great grandson; Landon
Dodson.

Services were held February 5, 2002 at the
Maywood Community Hall, Maywood, NE with
Pastor Dale Heimer officiating. Interment was in
Maywood Cemetery, Maywood, Nebraska. (Sent to
us by Jan Deatrich)

Fort Stockton, TX - Doris Marie Whidden, 65, of
Sanderson died Saturday, Dec. 4, 1999, in Odessa.
Arrangements are by Fort Stockton Funeral Home.
She was born Jan. 22, 1934, on Ochelata,
Oklahoma, and was a longtime resident of
Sanderson. She was a homemaker and a Jehovah’s
Witness.
Survivors include her husband, Clayton Whidden
of Sanderson; a stepson, Clayton D. Whidden, Jr. of



Woodbridge, VA; a sister Joyce Aughe of Bonny
Lake, Washington; and five brothers, Bill Loghry of
Sanderson, Fred Loghry of Napo, Idaho, Charles
Loghry of Portland, Oregon, Harold Loghry of
Resaca, Georgia, and John Loghry of Naples,
Florida. (Sent to us by Wendy Bergerud)

Edith Loghry - The death of Edith Loghry occurred
March 28, 1907, at her home in Buck Settlement,
New York, after weeks of painful suffering , which
she bore with patience.

Edith was of a bright cheerful disposition, always
looking on the bright side of everything. Loved ones
cared for her hoping each day to see some
improvement for better, but in vain; but in this home
of sorrow and bereavement may they be called to
love and trust Jesus, that when their journey here is
ended they may join glad hands with their loved one
on that beautiful shore.

The deceased was 24 years of age. She leaves to
mourn her loss, a father and mother, three sisters
and one brother, as follows: Mrs. R. C. McKibbiu,
of Bath; Mrs. James Loghry of Cameron; Mrs.
Frank Cochrane of Corning and Edward Loghry of
Elmira; besides a large circle of relatives and
friends. The funeral was largely attended at the W.
M. Church in Buck Settlement March 31%, Rev.
George Sherer officiating. Interment in Nondaga
cemetery. (Given to us in NY by Gerald and Sylvia

Loghry)

Mrs. James Loghry - At the home of her son,
Charles, Saturday, occurred the death from cancer of
Mrs. James Loghry, at the age of 75 years. The
funeral was held Monday at the home of her son,
Charles Loghry, of Buck Settlement, Rev. S. B.
Frazier officiating. Burial wasin Nondaga cemetery.
Mrs. Loghry’s maiden name was Emily Johnson.
Her home for many years, and until the death of her
husband, was in the town of Cameron. She leaves
one son, Charles; three grand daughters; Mrs. Harry
Johnson, Mrs. Leo Bebble (?) of Elmira and Miss
Marybelle Loghry, of Cameron; a sister, Mrs. Watts,
and a brother, Charles Johnson of Cameron. (The)
deceased was a member of the Methodist Church
and her life had been a noble example of its
teaching. (From the local paper dated December
1912 and given to us by Gerald and Sylvia Loghry.

Marriage

The bridal march played by Miss Rachel Loghry,
sister of the bride, never sounded sweeter than it did
in the Wesleyan Methodist church Wednesday
evening, January 17 (1900), at 7 o’clock, when the
familiar strains announced the arrival of the bridal

party of which Miss Mabel Robinson, as
bridesmaid, and Mr. Edward Loghry, best man, led
the way up the center aisle, followed by the bride
and groom, Miss Margaret Loghry of Bath, and Mr.
Frank D. Cochrane of Towlesville, who took their
places on a rug in front of the chancel rail directly
under an arch of evergreens and white roses from
the center of which hung a heart of delicate white
roses.

The ceremony was performed by the Rev. I. W.
Hill before a church full of relatives and friends,
after which the bridal party repaired to the home of
the bride next door to the church and took their
places in the parlor, where they received
congratulations from over a hundred guests.

The bride and bridesmaid wore delicate pink
cashmere trimmed with white satin ribbon and lace,
white kid gloves and carried bouquets of white
carnations. The groom and best man wore the usual
black with white kid gloves.

An elaborate supper was served to about a
hundred guests, who left many valuable tokens of
their esteem for the young couple.

Among friends from abroad were Mr. Longwell
and wife from Michigan, uncle of the bride.

In the near future the happy couple will take up
their residence in Towlesville, N. Y. (Given to us in
NY by Gerald and Sylvia Loghry.)

History

Santee (210) - Isaac Santee was born in New Jersey
in 1780. His parents shortly removed to Huntington
township, Luzemne county, Pa. where theyresided in
1790. In 1810 he married Nancy Moore, who was
born in 1794, daughter of John and Mary Moore
(166). About 1817 they settled at West Cameron,
(NY) when Mr. Santee’s name first appears on the
records of the town, and where their third child,
John, was born that year. They settled on the
Charles Peck farm, where they afterward remained,
his house standing a few rods west of the present
residence on that place. He conducted a tavern and
was engaged in lumbering, farming and operated a
sawmill.

Mr. Santee was prominent in town and church
affairs. He was one of the two School
Commissioners of Addison township in 1819 and
Town Clerk in 1820. He was one of the five
delegates from Cameron to the ‘“Anti-rent”
convention, held at Bath, Jan. 19, 1830, called “to
take into consideration the condition of the settlers
in Pultney and Hornby estates.” He was the fifth
supervisor of Cameron township serving for the year
of 1833 to 1836, inclusive. He was Class leader of
the regularly organized religious society in town,



which was formed in 1834, at West Cameron.

To Isaac and Nancy Santee were born: Mary
(Luther White 263), Lettie (Peter (?) Drake 78-A),
John (Rachel Stephens), Joseph (Eliza Sherwood
217-A), William (Amy Williamson 200), James ( C.
Cole), Jesse (Susanna Williamson 200), and Tamilia
(A. Baker).

Mrs. Santee died July 15, 1840, at the age of 46
years. Burial was Brown’s crossing burying ground.
Isaac married second, Mrs. Nancy (Almy) Owens,
widow of Jonathan P. Owens (173). Isaac died Oct.
18, 1864, at the age of 84 years. Burial was beside
the remains of his first wife. His second wife died
Jan 22, 1863, and is buried beside her first husband
in the South Hill burying ground.

Valentine Santee (210-A), father of Isaac, was born
in 1740. He was a farmer in Huntington township,
Luzerne County, Pa. He married Margaret Funston,
and second Mary Craig. He had eight children as
follows: Nicolas, William, James, John (J. Moore),
Isaac (210), Mary (Joseph Loghry 148-A) Catherine
and Nancy.

John Santee (210-B), father of Valentine was a son
of Elias. John Santee, or Santer as the name was
then spelled, was a Captain of Northumberland
Militia, 1777, during the Revolutionary War. His
war record in the Penna. Archives Sec. Series page
199, vol. 13. He had besides Valentine one other son
named Philemon. Elias had two sons, Isaac and
Abraham. (Also given to us in NY by Gerald and
Sylvia. We will have more articles in future editions)

Land holdings of David Wolf(e) (1761-

1845)

David Wolf who lived a large part of his life at
Garfield, Maryland with his wife, Nancy Matilda,
owned a large tract of land in the area which he
arrived at in numerous purchases. The tracts with
names are cited in his will dated August 20, 1842.
Following is a brief description of some of these
holdings and transactions.

1. In 1798 he owned 50 acres called “Brotherly
Love” bought in 1792 from Jonathan and Mary
Hays.

2.In 1798 he owned “Stoney Batter”, a total of 211
acres, believed to have been bought from James
Ogle and William Biggs, Jr. in 1793. Ogle and
Biggs bought all that tract of land situated and lying
in this county aforesaid called “Stoney Batter”
(described boundaries and markings) containing one
hundred and thirty-nine acres of land together with
all the dwelling houses, out houses, orchards,
improvements in deed dated 9" May, 1791. This
was bought from Christopher Westenhavor of
Frederick County. Taxes for Wolf’s property were

75 pounds.

3. On the 18™ of Feb. 1808 (WR 32-401) David
Wolfe bought “Beiskel’s Ridge” from James
Warren for 15 pounds. “Beiskel’s Ridge” is
described as being situated at the end of the first line
of “Stoney Batter” granted to Christopher
Westenhavor, 27™ of January 1760. It is believed
this transaction of David Wolf’s changed the name
of the property to “Stoney Batter Enlarged”.

4. On the 10™ of Feb. 1810 (WR 36-331) for $50.00,
David bought from John Hargishimer 2 bay mares,
1 spotted cow, 11 hogs, all household and kitchen
furniture.

5. The 1% of August 1814 (WR 47-334) for $100.00
he bought from James and Rachel Burkir “Poplar
On the Stone”, described as on the south side of a
spring branch of the Catoctin Creek on the west side
of the Catoctin Mountain, an additional 17% acres,
6. On the 26™ of July 1817 (JS 5 394) he sold
“Poplar on the Stone” for $150.00 to John Bussard.
7.0n the 25™ of November 1819 (JS 101) he bought
livestock and furniture from Samuel Shipley for
$200.00.

8. On the 25™ of March 1822 (JS 15, 295) for
$175.00 he sold 10 acres of “Raccoon’s Walk™ to
Daniel Barkman.(Land currently (1997) described as
east of Stottlemyer Road and Southside of Route 77,
Foxville area - Source Dorsey Lovel).

9. On the 21* of May 1828 (JS 295 20) he bought
from Henry Craver for $48.83 1 black mare and
colt, a stove and pipe, iron pots and kettles, furniture
and grain.

10. On the 25™ of August 1830 (JS 34 453) he
bought for $1000.00 from William Biggs, Sr.
“Stoney Batter Enlarged” its total of 169 acres.*
11. On the 6™ of March 1832 (JS 38 295) for
$508.00 he bough from Yost Wyant part of
“Resurvey on Mountain Lot” and part of “Three
Mill Seats - 63 acres.

12. On 1** March 1842 (HS 13 295) for $175.00 he
bought from Jacob Ridenour “Poplar Grove” and
“The Nest Egg” - 30% acres and 27 acres.

Other property owned and not recorded:

13. “Raccoon’s Walk” was a grant to David Wolfe,
Sr. - “owed him”. The County Surveyor says this
was a term commonly used to describe land given
for Revolutionary War Service.

14. “Good luck” with addition of 112 acres.

15. 70 Acres of “Ranges Around the Three
Miserable Knobs”.

16. A small tract running from Moses Hurley’s to
Wilson Hay’s land and part of the “Ranges Around
the Three Miserable Knobs”.

17. Another tract from the “Ranges Around the
Three Miserable Knobs™.

18. Acreage from “Ranges Around the Three



Miserable Knobs™ given to son Jacob.

19 “Turkey Foot Bottom” and “Valentine Gift” of
213 acres believed to have been owned by David
Wolf and sold to John Thomas before 1798.

*Note: items No. 2 and 3 of “Stoney Batter” with
addition of “Beiskel’s Ridge”. What happened to
this enlargement and why is this $1000.00 from
William Biggs, Sr. Totaling 169 acres? Is this
additional to original 211 acres plus “Beiskel’s
Ridge” and then 169 acres more? (Compiled by
Donald Wolfe in 1997 and sent to us by Jeannette
Kuhn)

1st National Syrup Tin

Over the last few years our “labor of love” WOLFe
PRINTS project has been a very interesting
(sometimes aggravating, sometimes frustrating)
task. Overall, it has been a rewarding experience for
us because of the people (cousins) we have met both
in person and via the Intemet and U. S. Postal
Service. With that in mind, we have established the
1** National Syrup Tin fund. Many of you have sent
us donations to cover postage and various expenses
since we began our effort. All of your generous
contributions have been safely ensconced in a syrup
tin. The fund currently
contains $354.67 that is
available on a “grant”
type basis to anyone ¥
who discovers
documentation of [
family history that ‘
would be of value to all |

and making it available

to other researchers. This would eliminate
duplication of effort. Case in point: while in New
York, Jim Loghry and the WOLFe PRINTS staff
visited a community that will remain nameless. Jim
asked for information on the Loghry’s and was
informed that the Loghry information was
researched and given out many times from that
office and that somewhere all of that information is
available within the family and no further data
would be made available. The fund would also be
available to someone who may desire to attend
genealogy workshops or whatever other reasonable
expenditure that may be incurred. Hopefully, a
couple of experienced researchers will step forward
to help administer the grants. It will be available as
long as funds last. If you think this is a good idea
and would like to contribute to the fund to keep it
going please feel free to do so.

With that said, your newsletter is now available
via email so you can do us a favor by accepting it
electronically if you are able to do so. Just send us
your email address stating your wishes. Not to fear,

those of you without email, or with limited email
capability, you will still receive your newsletter. The
newsletter is also available online, as well as most
back issues, at www.wolfeprints.net. Special thanks
to daughter Angie Vanderploeg, webmaster for our
site.

Meetings

The annual John E. Dike family reunion will be
held at Riverside Zoo Park Shelter from 9:00 a.m.
until dark Sunday August 31, 2003. The theme this
year is a Luau. Bring a covered dish. (From Pamela
Taylor)

The annual gathering in Shenandoah, Iowa will
have an added twist this year. Leland and Evelyn
Loghry have a grandson, Jacob Woolsey (son of
Linda & Bill Woolsey) getting married in Clarinda,
Iowa, on August 9, the day before the reunion so it
will be a busy weekend for them

Newbie
Larry and Sharyl Orth have reached a new height
in life. They became grandparents on Mother’s Day.
How appropriate! The new grandson is named
Matthew David Orth.
Enjoyed Larry’s reality show on Court TV
recently. Good job, Hollywood!

Surprise, Gregg!
Ententainment for all Oceasions!
We Play Your Reguests. ..

Heght Cluts - Private Parties
Professional Sound & Leghting Equipment

* Weddings « Anniversaries ¢ School Parties ¢
« Birthdays + Business Parties + Community Dances-
+ Holiday Parties » Teen Dances » Family Events »
« Class Reunions » Special Events * pmees |
———

LATE-NIGHT SOUND PRODUCTIONS
518 6™ AVENUE WEST
BENKELMAN, NE 69021-3032

1o wtelcom.net
GREGG LOGHRY, OWNER (308) 423-5528




This Just In

Another Dike family reunion. For the last fifty-
two years the Dike clan has been migrating to North
Platte, Nebraska the second weekend in August for
their annual reunion. They are looking forward to
seeing family, having a ton of fun, and FOOD!
Saturday will begin with a 9 hole golf tournament.
Sunday will feature some good old fashioned family
fun. (Who remembers the Dress Up Chocolate Bar
Dice game?) For more information (and there is lots
more), contact Jeff Dike at (308) 532-6112 or
Crystal VerHagen at (308) 368-5878 or
verhagen0403@yahoo.com. This sounds like a real
fun get-together and the first we have heard of it
here at WOLFe PRINTS.

More History

The friends and neighbors of the Loghry family
met at Buck Settlement, August 12 (not sure of the
year), expecting to hold the annual reunion and
picnic of the family in the grove of John Loghry, but
the weather being so cold, the W. M. Church kindly
opened its doors for us, and the time passed away
very pleasantly. A short address of welcome,
composed by one of the members, was spoken by
Miss Marie Payne, and prayer followed by Abram
Loghry. Then the baskets were opened, and a social
hour of intermission passed. In the afternoon, an
interesting program was rendered, consisting of
music by Mr. And Mrs. W. D. Marsh and son,
Glenn, Mrs. C. Loghry and daughter, and the Misses
Rachel and Edith Loghry, followed by interesting
addresses by Captain Slocum, Nelson Clock of
Bath, and Mrs. A. Rathbone from Syracuse, together
with recitations by Belle Loghry and Glenn Marsh,
and at last a comic solo, “Patrick O’Boyle”, by
Glenn Marsh. The president being absent on account
of sickness, Mr. G. D. Landers of Cortland county
was elected to fill his place, and he filled it well.
The officers were then elected as follows: Glenn
Marsh, president; Charles Loghry, Jr., vice-
president; Oleta Loghry, secretary and treasurer.
(This article from a local paper in Steuben county,
regarding one of the Loghry family reunions and
makes reference to the Buck Settlement church
mentioned earlier. It was sent to Phil by Gerald and
Sylvia Loghry. Note from Phil: Phil’s grandfather is
Glenn and great-grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. W. D.
(Wilson) Marsh. G. D. Landers was the husband of
Nancy Hodges Landers, a daughter of Aurena
Loghry - daughter of James. Abram Loghry was a
son of Isaac, brother to James and the other sons
and daughters of Joseph Leander Loghry and Mary
Santee. Oleta Loghry was a daughter of Abram.
Gerald Loghry and his sister Lucille (who both

currently live in the Steuben Co. area) are from
Abram’s son James who was their grandfather.)

Ohio Research

On our way to New York, we managed a detour to
Vinton County, Ohio, specifically the county seat of
McArthur in search of James McLaughlin who
married Elizabeth Grandstaff on 26 February 1852
in Vinton, Ohio. We found him in the 1850 census
being a 20-year old single man born in Ohio and he
was a wagon maker. He was living in a house with
I. M. Swepston, Eliza Swepston, 5-year old James S.
Swepston and another person that we cannot make
out the name. Now we have to go back and find out
where in Ohio he was born and who his daddy and
mama were. Simple, huh? I think I’ll scream!!!

Another Stop
On the way back from New Y ork we met “cousin”
Cozy

Jeannette Kuhn at the world famous
Restaurant in Thurmont,
Maryland, for lunch and g~
family history. Both were & &
just great!. Jeannette gave us
a quick tour of the “Wolfe” jEll &
area of Frederick County {8
before visiting her lovely ol
home for a look at pictures [l
and other items gathered over
the years, mostly by her
mother, Goldie Wolfe Kuhn.
As we weren’t able to stay
very long, we promised to be
back next Spring. We are
looking forward to it and we
talk about our proposed visit
to “Three Miserable Knobs, Raccoon Walk, Stoney
Batter Enlarged” and all the other places mentioned
earlier. Thanks, again, Jeannette!

And Now

...it 1s time for us to say goodbye for this issue.
Remember to send your stories, pictures, ads, or
what have you to:

Howard and Susan Wolfe
1090 East Skinner Road
Aliceville, AL 35443
Phone/Fax 205-373-8227
Toll Free Phone 1-866-250-5259
Email: wolfe@starband.net




Shirley Hallett Ahrens and Jacqueline Hallett
Macauley from Wellsville, New York, joined us at
the Steuben County Courthouse and were very
helpful with the family research. (Photo by Debbie
Jorgenson)

Lynn Loghry,
right, father of]
Gerald an
Lucille Logh
(From the
collection of.
Gerald and Sylvi

Loghry)
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Our gang at the Oregon Schoolhouse in Steuben
County, New York. From left: Susan Wolfe,
Howard Wolfe, Debbie Jorgenson, Roger Jorgenson,
Barbara Loghry, Azalea Loghry, Erik Loghry,
Miriam Loghry, Lucille Loghry DeSerio, Jim
Loghry and Gerald Loghry. Not pictured were Phil
Marsh and Sylvia Loghry. The land for the school
was donated by Charles and Phebe Ann Loghry and
many Loghry’s attended school here. (Photo by
Sylvia Loghry)
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Rachel Loghry, left, and Rena Loghry, center,
at work at a winery in New York many years
ago. (Photo by E. P. Oaks and from the
collection of Gerald and Sylvia Loghry)

Vandalism uncovered! While in New York,
Phil Marsh was presented with a board that
was personalized by his grandfather, Glenn
Marsh, in the late 1880's or early 1890's. It
was found in the Unionville one-room
schoolhouse on an inside wall near his desk.
Phil, in turn, presented the board to his father,
Donald Marsh, this past Father’s Day. (Sent to
us by Phil Marsh)



Family Reunion Survey

We are considering holding a family reunion for the descendants of William Loughry / Loghry / Lockery. In order to
determine the interest level among the family and to begin developing a plan, we’d like to get your input concerning
this event.

Please answer the questions below, and either mail it to Debbie Jorgenson at 5500 SE 1* Ct, Des Moines, IA 50315 or
send it to her via E-mail at debjrgnsn@msn.com.

Your Name:

Your Address:

Telephone: ( ) - E-mail: @

Number of persons in your family:

YES NO
Are you interested in attending a family reunion?

What time of year is best for your family to attend? (Please indicate best month)
JAN FEB MAR APR MAY JUN JUL AUG SEP OCT NOV DEC
Is there another time you would consider as a second choice? (Please indicate best alternative month)
JAN FEB MAR APR MAY JUN JUL AUG SEP OCT NOV DEC
How many persons would be able to attend the reunion?
Adults:  Children ages 0-6:  Childrenages 7-12:
Children ages 13-16: _ Seniors:
We are considering having the family reunion in Lorain County, Ohio because many family members spent some time
in this area in the 1800s. Would you attend the reunion if it is held there? YES NO

NO If so, where?
Are there any other areas you would consider as a site for the family reunion? YES

Would you and/or one of your family members be willing to participate on the planning committee for the reunion?
YES NO Ifso, who can participate?

If you cannot help on the planning committee, would you and/or one of your family members be willing to help on-site
at the reunion? YES NO

If so, who can participate?

Thank you for your input to the process! We’ll communicate the results to you soon.

Howard Wolfe and Debbie Jorgenson



